
Exford Primary School 
Newsletter No 12 - Term 3, 2022 

Thursday 28 July 2022  

 

Ms Campo’s News.... 
 

 

What a busy and exhausting week we have had – but the smiles and the slippers have been worn daily by students and staff!  We have now completed 
our move into the new Admin building and the Junior Learning Building and the children and staff had their first day in our new faci lities on Tuesday 26 
July.  Our staff worked so hard on Monday 25 to have everything ready for the kids on Tuesday and I want to acknowledge the amazing effort shown by  

our staff.  It was ‘all hands on deck’ as we all helped each other to move in and unpack. Go Team Exford!  😊 
 

I am loving being able to wander down the JLB corridor, visiting the classes and joining in with their learning tasks and for the children to show me what 
they are working on (rather than in and out of Mod 5 buildings!). Here are some photos and there are more photos later in this newsletter. 
 

      

 
                                    Thanks to Mr Wilson for taking care of Year 3-4 Tekin during Ms Tekin’s absence. Year 3-4 T enjoyed being Year 3-4 W for     
                                        three weeks! 
 
                                                   Our phone lines have not been operating properly for some time and we are working with Optus and Telstra for a      

                                                   consistent service. We had one phone line back at home time on Friday, but there’s no guarantee we will have it still by 

Monday. ☹  There is currently an area wide phone service issue, which Telstra assures us they are working on.  If you can’t get through, please email 

the school on exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

     

  

   

 

www.exfordps.vic.edu.au 

Principal: Ms Lisa Campo          Phone 9743 5025     exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Coming up 

• Friday 5 August – Prep celebrate 100 Days of 

School! 

• Tuesday 9 August – Steve McGhie visits to 
officially open Stage one of our redevelopment. 

Due to the Office 

• Friday 29 July - Year 2 Lady Northcote: 1st 
Instalment due $75 

We’ve moved in and isn’t it just wonderful! 

Thanks  

Phone lines  

mailto:exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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We regain some of the front car park area (which was the 

Construction compound) from Monday 1 August.  However, 

our carpark will be impacted on Tuesday 2, Wednesday 3 

and Thursday 4 August with the removal of the six Mod 5 

classroom buildings we have just vacated.   
 

On each of the three mornings, there will be ten trucks parked at the end of the side car 

park, each ready to be loaded with a Mod 5 building section.   As per my Seesaw and 

FlexiSchools message last Thursday, we are happy for families to stagger their arrival on 

those three days between 8:50 – 9:15 am – given we will lose the bottom half of the car 

park.  Mr Wilson or I will remain on the side gate to support this arrangement for Tuesday 2, 

Wednesday 3 and Thursday 4 August.   
 

 

 

 

The Opening Ceremony for Stage One of our School Upgrade will be held on Tuesday 9 

August at 8:50 am.  Steve McGhie, the Member for Melton, and other dignitaries and guests 

will join our special Assembly.  Steve will address our community and he then will take a tour 

of our new buildings.  Our families are most welcome to join us for this Assembly.  Tours of  

 

Tour Stage One buildings - We hope that the families who were able to join us on our tours 

last Wednesday morning and afternoon enjoyed viewing the two new buildings and visiting 

their child in class.  We will offer more tours in the coming weeks. 

 

 
Term 3 

 

 

Friday 5 August 

• Preps celebrate 100 Days of School! 

Tuesday 9 August 

• Steve McGhie visits to officially open Stage 

One – special Assembly – all invited! 

Monday 15 August  

• Year 5-6 Life Education Puberty session 

• Father’s Day gift ordering opens in QKR 

Wednesday 17 August  

• Year 3-6 MPSSA Athletics Day 

Friday 19 August  

• Book Week activities 

Wednesday 24 to Friday 26 August 

• Year 3-4 Campaspe Downs Camp 

Monday 29 August 

• Father’s Day Stall 

Friday 2 September 

• Year 1-2 Sovereign Hill Excursion 

Monday 5 September and Thursday 8 

September 

• Parent Student Teacher conferences – 

Session 1 and 2 

Tuesday 6 September 

• MPSSA Basketball Clinic 

Tuesday 13 to Wednesday 14 September 

• Year 2 Lady Northcote Camp 

Friday 16 September 

• Last Day of Term 3 

o 2.10 pm – Assembly 

o 2.30 pm - Dismissal 

Term 4 
 

Monday 3 October 

• Term 4 commences for students and staff 

Monday 3 October to Friday 7 October 

• Swimming Program for Year 3-4 students 

Tuesday 4 October to Thursday 5 October 

• Year 5-6 Lorne Camp 

Tuesday 1 November 

• Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

Monday 7 to Friday 11 November  

• Swimming Program for Year 3-4 students 

Tuesday 15 November 

• 2023 Prep Transition Visit 1 

Tuesday 22 November 

• 2023 Prep Transition Visit 2 

Tuesday 29 November 

• 2023 Prep Transition Visit 3 

Wednesday 14 December  

• Exford Christmas Concert (we hope!) 
 

Thursday 15 December  

2022 Dates to  
remember 

Stage One Opening Ceremony  

Car Park  



 

 
 
 
Our Year 3-6 students had the wonderful opportunity to spend two days 
with Oliver Phommavanh, a well-known children’s author. 
He then also ran some clinic groups with children from our Year 3-6 
classes. Mr Jenner has ordered his books for our classroom Libraries – 
as requested by the kids.  Oliver Phommavanh - Penguin Books 
Australia  
 

 
 

 
 
www.Oliverwriter.com  
  
 
YouTube: Virtual Oliver  
 

 
  

 

 

 
 
 
After our relocation into the new Admin and Junior Learning Buildings, 
we now have an amount of furniture that we no longer need.  We will 
make this furniture available for sale to our community (or your friends 
and family).  
 
This furniture was made or purchased for use in our Mod 5 classrooms, 
but doesn’t fit our new Stage One classrooms and Admin building.   
 
All proceeds made from the sale of the furniture and equipment will go to 
our Fundraising efforts. Our Fundraising supports the costs of Reading 
Eggs (Prep – Year 2) and Mathletics (Year Prep -4), which the school 
provides to our students at no cost and also aims to contribute to the 
cost of the iPad leases).  
 
We will put these items available for sale into QKR, along with the 
quantities of each item. Mrs Humplik will add these to QKR next week (a 
Seesaw and FlexiSchools message will be sent out) and once paid for, 
they are available for immediate collection. 
 
 

 

 

 
 

These grey bookshelves were 
used in our Gallery.  
 

Measurements - 1800 mm (h) x 
1200 mm (w) x 300 mm (d) 
 

For sale $150 per shelf  

 
 

These bookshelves were made 
for our classroom libraries, they 
are made from solid pine.   
 

Measurements -1510 mm (h) x 
900 mm (w) x 350 mm (d) 
 

For sale $250 per bookshelf 

 

 
 

This is the dresser from the old 
front Office.   
 

Measurements - 1100 h x 1600 
w x 400 d – 3 deep drawers on 
extension runners and 2 doors 
with adjustable shelves.  
 

For sale $350  

 
 

This bookshelf is floor to ceiling 
and was made for our Business 
Manager’s Office . It is made 
from solid pine.  
 

Measurements – 2500 mm (h) x 
1500 mm (w) x 350 mm (d) 
 

For sale $350   
 

50 litre Rheem Hot Water 
service from the Art Room  
 

 
 
For Sale $300 

 

Metal bookshelf –  
 

Measurements - 2200 h x 900 w  
 

For Sale $150  
 

There will be other items of furniture for sale in the coming weeks, 
including some blinds and the bag box units from the classrooms.  
 

 

Visiting author   

Fundraising  

https://www.penguin.com.au/authors/oliver-phommavanh
https://www.penguin.com.au/authors/oliver-phommavanh
http://www.oliverwriter.com/


 

 
 

Fundraising efforts work hand in hand with our school’s ICT budget to 

provide our kids with access to Reading Eggs, Mathletics and iPads. 

 
We will hold a range of fun fundraising activities throughout the year, 

some are traditional parts of our Fundraising approach and these happen 

each year. 

• Term 3 – Father’s Day Stall 

• Term 4 – End of year Raffle and Christmas Concert BBQ 

 
 

 

Our 2022 target is…  
$5,000 - $10,000. 
 

Our Tally so far… $2,137.50 

 

 
 

The Victorian Premier’s 
Reading Challenge is now 
open and Exford Primary 
School is excited to be 
participating.  

 
. The PRC includes the following features: 

• Access to a library catalogue (including book 
images  
and blurbs) 
• A modern user-friendly interface 
• Rewarding students with badges as challenge  
milestones are achieved 
• The option for students to mark books as a 
favourite, give them a star rating or complete a 
book review. 
 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or  
‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and teachers.  
Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read  
15 books. All children who meet the Challenge will  
receive a certificate of achievement signed by the  
Victorian Premier and former Premiers. 
 
For more information 
www.education.vic.gov.au/prc 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Specialist Timetable 
 

CLASS Art PE LOTE (French) 

Prep Micallef Tuesday Thursday Tuesday 

Prep Smyth Tuesday Thursday Tuesday 

Year 1-2 Ambrose Monday Tuesday Monday 

Year 1-2 Higgins Tuesday Monday Monday 

Year 1-2 Monagle Tuesday Monday Wednesday 

Year 1-2 Roe Monday Tuesday Wednesday 

Year 3-4 Fyfe Monday Monday Tuesday 

Year 3-4 Gundry Monday Wednesday Monday 

Year 3-4 Tekin Monday Monday Monday 

Year 5-6 Mounsey Wednesday Wednesday Tuesday 

Year 5-6 Mastrop Thursday Wednesday Wednesday 

Year 5-6 Talevski Wednesday Friday Wednesday 

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc


  

To our students who celebrated their birthday 15   – 28 July 

We love celebrating birthdays at school, making a fuss over the child 

who is celebrating and (individually wrapped store-bought) birthday 

treats are always welcome! We also love for birthday children to visit 

us in the Office for a sticker and birthday song. 

Having birthdays at school is a very special event and if your child is 

absent on their birthday, they miss out on all the fuss made over 

them. 

Chloe-Louise, Riley, Anmol, Levi, Rommy, 

Awheata, Kaiden, Mohammad and Elizabeth 

Happy Birthdays!! 



 

 

 

 



 



 



  



 



 

 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 


